
January 24, 2007

Bureau of Dog Law Enforcement
Attn: Ms. Mary Bender
Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture
2301 North Cameron Street
Hamsburg, PA 17110-9408

Dear Ms. Bender,

As a Pennsylvania breeder, I am strongly opposed to the overly restrictive rules and
regulations that are proposed for kennel owners. The enforcement of regulations such as
these will effectively serve to shut down or severely curtail the activities of the concerned,
caring and law-abiding breeders in Pennsylvania. The extensive number of regulations
outlined in this proposal and the limited time allotted prevents the proper consultation and
review of these regulations with our kennel veterinarian and other professionals. Therefore,
in order to allow for the proper review and consultation of this extensive proposal, I request
a ninety-day extension of the comment period.

As a Pennsylvania breeder, my goal and the goal of other law-abiding breeders is to raise the
best quality and healthiest puppy possible. This is not the issue. Unfortunately, the issue
created by this proposal is my rights as a citizen of this state to own property, and my rights
to be afforded due process guaranteed by the provisions of our state's constitution. The
vagueness of this proposal causes great concern that my rights as a citizen will be omitted by
the bias opinion of those who will hear my side of the story.

As a Pennsylvania breeder, I am concerned that these overly burdensome regulations will
have severe unforeseen consequences. These include reduced number of breeders willing to
deal with the excessive administrative burden caused by these regulations. The shortages of
puppies and resulting higher prices, which will encourage the import of oversea and out of
state puppies. The ensuing shortages will provide a lucrative opportunity for those who
operate beneath the law to fill these shortages. Those who participate in this black market
will find the rewards well worth the risk. Additionally, the economic loss to the state will be
in the millions, and will go far beyond the breeder to include pet supply retailers, cities who
sponsor shows, and state tax revenue.

As a Pennsylvania breeder, I believe it is unfortunate that this proposal appears to be more
about animal activism than about animal welfare. You only have to consider the one section
that permits shelters and other similar facilities that provide a "service" to be exempt from
these regulations. I immediately question the intent behind those who are pushing the
governor on this issue. What sense does it make to remove animals from a substandard
facility and place them in another substandard facility? None! Furthermore, this proposal
has no incentives or educational programs for the breeders. It is all threats and punishment,
which is another indication, that the motives of those supporting this proposal are more
interested in eliminating our industry than in improving our industry.

Sincerely,


